TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

March 5, 2014

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Chief Kilmer (Orford Police), Peter Thomson (Moderator), Louise Mack (Town Clerk), Sheri Clifford (Town Administrator)
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

Chief Kilmer reported that he was made aware, by several concerned residents, that Ruth Hook was hand delivering requests for absentee ballots and bring them back to the Town Clerk.  Kilmer contacted Moderator Thomson and he referred him to the NH Secretary of State who in turn contacted the NH Attorney General’s Office.  A representative from the NH Attorney General’s Office, Paul Brodeur, called Chief Kilmer and directed him to inform the Town Clerk to cease this practice and any ballots touched by Hook should be isolated until further notice.  The NH Attorney General’s Office will follow up with Chief Kilmer on Thursday, March 6, 2014.

The Board asked what action they should be taking at this time.  Chief Kilmer stated that it is a matter for the NH Secretary of State and NH Attorney General’s Office.  Chief Kilmer will keep the Board apprised of any further developments.

Thomson and Mack discussed the absentee ballot situation and that no additional absentee ballots can be given to a candidate.
Thomson discussed how both elections are to be handled on March 11th.  He stated that two ballot boxes are required, one for State and one for Town ballots.  Bill Gardner suggested asking the public to allow State voting to remain open until 9:00 pm, the same as Town voting.  The Board felt it would be appropriate to announce this request at 7:00 pm and ask those in attendance to extend State voting until 9:00 pm.

Board coverage during State elections, Steketee will be present in the morning, Cooley mid-morning to mid-afternoon and Adams mid-afternoon until the beginning of town meeting.

The Board will speak on the town budget increases and reasons for the increase, budgeting for long-term planning and lack of volunteerism.    Other topics that will be pointed out are:  employee benefits (level), fire department increase, elections increase, ambulance increase, Capital Reserve Fund – bridges and fire truck increase and highway trucks decrease, and funding of bridges.  It was agreed that Article 13 should have an introduction from the Board prior to having it go to the floor for discussion.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

